Mr Barry Smith

General Manager,

Hunter’s Hill Council,

P.O. Box 21,

Hunters Hill NSW 2110

council@huntershill.nsw.gov.au
DATE: 

Dear Mr Smith,

We write to give qualified support for the draft Boronia Park Plan of Management. We feel that the core natural and cultural values of Boronia Park have been well captured within the exhibited draft but we have some concerns regards the location of the proposed amenity block and the possibility that Hunters Hill Council will make significant amendments to the draft plan due to late pressure from the rugby and cricket clubs.

We value Boronia Park for its intrinsic natural values and the opportunities it offers for a range of active and passive recreational activities. As Crown Land it allows multi-use activity for a range of groups including local residents, sporting groups, schools and tourists. Its extended foreshore bushland contributes to improved water quality for Sydney Harbour and is much enjoyed by walkers, either for a short walk close to home or as part of the Great North Walk much used by visitors to the local area. The unmade section of Princes Street in particular provides access to the foreshore especially for those less able to tackle the rocky terrain of the walking trails that cross the park.

We feel that the draft plan has mostly considered these values and the opportunity offered by the open space for a wide range of user groups. 

In particular we support:

· Location of car parking along the perimeter of the park which avoids conflict with a range of on-park user groups across the park;

· Upgrade of the Grandstand for improved sporting and community access and use and could include a Rugby Clubhouse;

· No additional lighting of ovals and proposed improved controls on the existing lights, the light from which currently spills into surrounding residential areas;

· Remediation of environmental damage caused by the construction of oval 3, especially the polluting sediment that flows from the oval during rain events.

We do not support:

· Construction of any building within the centre of the park and feel that the proposed new toilet block is better located along High St where it is visible and accessible to families using the playground;

· Additional lighting for oval 3.

We are concerned that the rugby and cricket clubs will place demands on Council to intensify activity related to these two sports via requests for long term tenure, a larger amenity building and a car park within the middle of the park. This will result in alienation of sections of the park and compromise the multi-use values of the crown reserve and reduce protection for its valuable natural habitat areas.

Yours sincerely,

NAME AND ADDRESS: 
